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Principal’s Report:   6/11/2019 
 

Lyndeborough Central School/Florence Rideout Elementary School 
 
We are very proud of our 5th grade students!  A 5th	Grade	Celebration recognizing students 
at Florence Rideout Elementary School will take place at the school on Tuesday,	June	11th at 
1:30 pm in the gymnasium.  The 5th grade will be taking a class field trip to Canobie	Lake	
Park on Monday,	June	10th. 
 
Elementary School staff plan to expand their professional knowledge by engaging in several 
learning opportunities this summer.  In the 2019-20 school year we will continue the 
implementation of the Project Lead the Way STEM Program in grades Kindergarten through 
Grade 5. To help this process several classroom teachers will participate in a two-day training 
seminar July 8th and 9th at Worcester Polytechnic Institute in Worcester, MA to learn more about 
this program.  Additionally, Stephanie Loiselle, Bridget Fuller, Kristen Hebert and Nicole Dane 
who attended the training last summer will participate in the leadership program in Rochester, 
New York August 13th and 14th.    
 
We are fortunate to again offer our Summer Academy program again this summer. This 5 week 
program will be held at Florence Rideout Elementary School beginning July 15th and provides 
students and opportunity to continue their academic growth, build confidence with their reading 
and math skills, and prevent summer regression.  Our anticipated enrollment is 33 students.  
Summer Academy is entirely grant funded and staffed by our certified teaching staff.  
Transportation is provided to and from Florence Rideout for all participants.  
 
Marks close on Friday,	June	7th	and Learning	Profiles will be distributed on the last day of 
School Wednesday,	June	13th.  Students will receive their 2019-20 classroom assignment at 
that time.  
 
Early screening provides the Kindergarten teachers and staff with valuable information about 
each student’s language development, academic conceptual knowledge and motor skills.  
Kindergarten teachers will be using the Dynamic Indicators for Assessment of Learning 
screening tool to collect information about each incoming kindergarten student the week of June 
17th and 18th. Screening results will be analyzed by kindergarten staff to build an understanding 
of each student’s profile as a learner.  
 
 


